MIDWEST EARLY CORVETTE CLUB



Dedicated to the maintenance, preservation, and restoration of Corvettes 1953 to present.

Show and Shine, Cruise and Dine

Minutes from the General Membership Meeting August 10, 2021



Danna Grinnell

Call to Order

Doyle Eicher called the meeting to order at 6:29.

About 40 members were present including the following officers: President Doyle Eicher, Treasurer Steve Bronner, Governor Shelly Miller, Webmaster Mike McCarron, Newsletter Editor Sandy Eicher, Activities Committee Nancy Bronner and JoAnne Garber, and Secretary Danna Grinnell.

Welcome, Introductions, and Announcements

Eicher welcomed members and guests. The pledge of allegiance was recited. Eicher recognized the August birthdays (Kathy Cashell, Bob Grinnell, Lynn Groenjes, Ruth Guthrie, Judy Jerabek, Harlen Kittrell, Nancy Metzler, Craig Olson, Don Sullivan, and Max Woods) and anniversaries (Bill and Kathy Cashell, Mark and Pam DeLong, Bill and Donna Leonard, Mike and K.C. McCarron, Frank and Nancy Metzler, Marty and Shelly Miller, Larry and Sonia Proctor, and John and Lisa Romano). Thoughts and prayers were sent to Tom Gilmore and Lynn Groenjes.

Donations in the amount of \$450 each were presented to the following guests for the organizations listed below.

David Joebel - American Cancer Society

Lisa Sinzel- Nebraska Kidney Assoc.

Ryan Lally- American Heart Assoc.

Each guest spoke briefly about how the gift would benefit their organization.

Upcoming Officer/Board Meeting

August 31st at 6:30 pm at Sam and Louie's in Elkhorn

Upcoming Membership Meeting

September 14th at 6:30 pm Pizza Ranch

Action Items

Approval of July 13, 2021, General Membership Meeting Minutes (a small correction about the meeting place for the Magnolia Parade was made) - J.C Stokes made a motion to approve and Bill Wichita seconded the motion. It was approved.

Report from Officers

Treasurer - Steve Bronner reported that there is \$16,394 (prior to the donation checks being written that evening) in the account.

Governor - Shelly Miller - nothing

Ambassador - Harlan Kittrell sold another banner to an online bidder for \$125.

Webmaster - Mike McCarron reported posting photos from the photo shoot on Facebook.

Newsletter Editor - Sandy Eicher informed us that the next newsletter will come out in October.

Ombudsman - Terry Foster had no news to share and was not present.

Activities Committee - Nancy Bronner and JoAnne Garber updated us on details for the Magnolia Parade on August 21st and the Club Picnic which will be held on September 12th.

The picnic will be held in Cedar Creek (Bill and Kathy Wichita's cabin) and the club will be providing the meat. The plan is to meet at Elbee's at 1:30. Bring your own drinks and chairs. Bob Redmond made a presentation about an upcoming trip to Galena, IL on October13th.

Old Business

Bennington Show - show up at 6:30 on Sept. 5th to help, 150-200 cars are expected, should be done by 4:00.

Capital View Winery cruise - 15 cars went to Hickman and 14 went to the winery.

Ashland Parade - 10 cars lots of kids.

Washington County Parade - 11 cars and oodles of kids.

50th Anniversary Photo Shoot - 36 cars - details to come on how to order photos.

Nomination Committee 2022 Officers - still taking nominations.

Mike McCarron - name tag dinner winner

Suzanne Woods- raffle winner \$87

Please remember to leave tip for the servers after the meeting each month!

Motion to adjourn was made by Steve Bronner and seconded by Nancy Bronner - all approved.